
 Hampton Roads CPOA 

 4000 Coast Guard Blvd 

 Portsmouth, VA 23703 

 

 CSC Mason Champlin 

 ETC Jeffrey McEvoy, Vice President 

 BMC Julia Kinney, Treasurer 

 YNC Armaris Narvaez, Secretary 

 

CHAIRS: Membership Chair (GMC Cedric Poe) 

  Fundraising Chair (CMC Shawn Burns) 

  Public Affairs Chair (YNCS Jessica Barbay) 

  Community Service Chair (YNC Staci Hinton) 

  Scholarship Chair (CMC Shawn Burns) 

  CGEA Liaison Chair  

 
 

Call to order: A CPOA meeting of the Hampton Roads Chapter was held at the Deckplate in 

Base Portsmouth, VA on 26 May 2022 at 1400. President Mason Champlin, Vice President 

Jeffrey McEvoy, Treasurer Julia Kinney and Secretary Armaris Narvaez were present. 

 

Attendees:  

Name Unit Name Unit 

Dan Stoner CG-731 Edward Stommel Station Little Creek 

Matt Ivlo Sec Virginia Douglas Schneider LANTAREA 

Chris Schwalm Station Little Creek Rachael Chirico LANTAREA 

Daryl Niles Base Portsmouth Taylor Mitchell TRADET DET 

Anthony Humphrey ESD John Chinnici Sec Virginia 

Phuong-Thao Barnes FORCECOM Jessica Barbay DOL-1 

William King D5-DPW Carlos Alexander ESD Portsmouth 

Sean Edwards Sec Virginia Sean Homan Sta Littler Creek 

Jim Farvan LANT-37 William Campbell Station Portsmouth 

Treasurers Report: 
BB&T report: 

 Current Balance: $61,476.00 

 Tidewater Consolidated Chiefs Mess (TCCM): $6,825.00 

 Chesapeake Regional Chiefs Mess (CRCM): $1.00 

Cash Box: $0 

 HR CPOA Scholarship: $25,000.00 

 Gift Cards: $1735 

 

Old Business  

 

 Earth Day: There were 10 participants at City of Portsmouth Adopt-a Spot cleanup 

event. 

 

 Color Rush: The CPOA donated $750 to CGMA to pay for the cornstarch.  CPOA 

had a tent and we sold over $356 of coffee and swag.  

 



 Chick-Fil-A: CPOA made $210 in profit, the event was held aboard Base Portsmouth.  

 

 

New Business 

 

 Jessica Barbay has turned over the Public Affairs Chair position to Melissa Leake.  

 

 Chapter voted on the design of the coin, because it was tied both designs will be 

ordered. The verbiage on the back of the coin will change from “Building the Coast 

Guard” to “Ut Prosimus” which is “That we may be of Service” in Latin.  

 

 CPOA leadership met with senior members of the Tidewater Consolidated Mess to 

discuss rebuilding relationships and how to get all of together outside of CCTI.  

Motion to edit bylaws to allocate NTE $1,000 annually for team building events with 

the caveat that the officers reserves the right to change that amount due to budget 

constraints. Motion was seconded, all in favor.  

 

 CWO had a total loss fire in Baltimore, motion to donate $500, motion seconded, all 

in favor.  

 

 Scholarship winners announced:  

­ 1st Place – Mr. Joseph Saulino 

­ 2nd Place – Mr. Matthew Jimmerson 

­ 3rd Place – Mr. John Meek  

 

 

 Tidewater CGEA new officers have been chosen the new officers are; President: MK2 

Guerra, Krysteen; Vice President: SK2 Wolk, Christine; Secretary: YN2 McManus, Tara; 

Treasurer: IT2 Evans, Nikolai. 

 

 Coast Guard Day: Motion to submit to a vote up to $1500 to have KONA Ice provide 

free snow cones for Coast Guard Day, all in favor.  Armaris Narvaez is the POC for 

this event.  

 

 Habitat for Humanity: Help is needed every Wednesday in both location, Virginia 

Beach and Norfolk.  Will set up a time and request volunteers, looking at possibly 

June 27th and June 29th.   

 

 USO Volunteers needed from June 3-5th, and email solicitation will go out. 

 

 The first week of June is Chesapeake Clean the Bay, Base Portsmouth is not 

represented, looking at possibly incorporating CGEA, but it may not be feasible due 

to the short notice but could possible look at a weekend date to participate.   

 

 

Meeting adjourned at:  1501 

 

Next meeting: June 30th 2022 Time 1400 at Deck Plate, Base Portsmouth. 


